Our Case Number: ABP-317121-23



~National Transport Authority Dún Scéine Harcourt Lane Dublin 2 Dublin 2 D02 WT20

Date: 29 September 2023

Re: BusConnects Swords to City Centre Bus Corridor Scheme

Swords to Dublin City Centre

Dear Sir / Madam,

Enclosed for your information are two copies of submission(s) received by the Board in relation to the above-mentioned proposed road development.

The following submissions are enclosed:

- 1. Alan and Fiona Fitzpatrick
- 2. All Hallows Area Association
- 3. Bob Laird
- 4. Brendan Collins
- 5. Brendan Heneghan
- 6. Brian O'Rourke
- 7. Brittney Bennett
- 8. Carmel Sherry and Celine Byrne
- 9. Clondev Properties Limited
- 10. Collinstown Caravans Limited
- 11. Conor O'Scanail, O'Scanail Veterinary Surgeons
- 12. Deirdre and Aidan O'Callaghan
- 13. Deirdre and Pamela Scully
- 14. Development Applications Unit
- 15. District 7 Community Alliance
- 16. Donal O'Brolchain
- 17. Dublin Airport Authority
- 18. Dublin Commuter Coalition
- 19. Dublin Cycling Campaign
- 20. Fingal County Council
- 21. Greater Dorset Street Together

Email

- 22. Ian Croft
- 23. Iona and District Residents Association (IDRA)
- 24. Iona and District Residents Association
- 25. J.Murphy Developments Limited
- 26. Jerry and Lorraine Crowley
- 27. JJ Breen
- 28. Juliana Boland & Others
- 29. Karen Wade
- 30. Kathleen McKee
- 31. Kealy's of Cloghran
- 32. Leo McNamee
- 33. Leo Street and District Residents Association & Lower Dorset Street Community Group
- 34. Lesley Henderson
- 35. Maxol Limited
- 36. Michelle Bannon and Ranjith Techell
- 37. MKN Properties Limited
- 38. MPM Residents Association
- 39. Neasa Hourigan TD
- 40. Nesta Ltd
- 41. Oak View Residents Association
- 42. O'Scanail Veterinary Surgeons
- 43. Patrick Fitzsimons and Parfit
- 44. Residents of Griffith Downs
- 45. Residents of Seven Oaks
- 46. Rosin Shortall
- 47. Santry Forum
- 48. Stephen Hall
- 49. Tesco Ireland
- 50. Transport Infrastructure Ireland
- 51. MKN Investments Limited

Please ensure that one copy of each submission is kept available for inspection by the public.

The Board is of the opinion that in the particular circumstances of this case it is appropriate to request you to make submissions or observations in relation to the enclosed submissions. Accordingly, you are requested to make any submissions or observations that you may have in relation to this enclosure. Any submission in response to this letter should be received by the Board **no later than 5:30pm on the 26th October 2023.**

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanála reference number in any correspondence or telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah Caulfield Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737287

HA05